
Expect delays on Univ. Ave. in St. Paul due to concrete repairs 

Traffic delays are expected on University Avenue in St. Paul beginning the week of 
April 14 through mid-May as contractor crews repair concrete work at a number of 
intersections along the Central Corridor LRT Project. 

Crews will temporarily close lanes to remove and replace concrete intersection 
panels where cracks have developed.  

Walsh Construction will reconstruct intersection panels at its expense due to 
contract specifications requiring replacement of faulty work on the Green Line. 

Intersections affected by this work include, from west to east: 

• Hampden 
• Vandalia 
• Prior 
• Fry 
• Snelling 
• Pascal 
• Griggs 
• Lexington 
• Grotto 
• Dale 
• Rice 

 

Crews will work 10 to 12 hours a day Monday through Saturday to complete the 
work as soon as possible. They do not plan to work on Sundays unless necessary. 

Bus stops and sidewalks may be temporarily closed or relocated; follow detours.  

For more info, check www.centralcorridor.org website or follow our Twitter feed 
www.twitter.com/cclrt for updates as work progresses. 

 

http://www.centralcorridor.org/
http://www.twitter.com/cclrt

